
 

On May 20th a reception was held by the Holy Infant Council #10794 to honor our own Bob Hawkins on his election as our new State Deputy.  Here, 

Grand Knight Rich LaCaille presents Bob with a plaque honoring this great achievement. 
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KNOTES FROM  
THE GRAND KNIGHT 

 
Knights and Ladies, 
 
The school year has come to a close. We 
send wishes for a great summer to all. 
 
Thanks to all the Knights and Ladies who 
helped make the PSR picnic enjoyable for all 
the students and their families. 
 
All youth activity awards were presented to 
the winners of the Free Throw, Essay and 
Poster contests at the school's year end 
ceremonies. 
 
The May bingo was another success thanks to 
the many volunteers. Through the 50/50, tips 
and matching we were able to donate just 
over $600 to the St. Augustine Wellston 
Center. 
 
Plans are being finalized for the Corpus 
Christi procession on June 2nd after the 4 
p.m. Mass. The Mass will be followed by a 
reception. Thanks to Jim Rolwes and all 
Knights and Ladies contributing to this 
wonderful event. 
 
Congratulations again to State Deputy Elect 
Bob Hawkins. 
 

Fr. Stanger was nominated to be State 
Chaplain. His appointment should be 
confirmed shortly. This is a great honor for Fr. 
Stanger and our Council. 
 
The Officer Installation Mass and dinner is 
scheduled for June 25, 2018. The Mass and 
Installation will be at 6:00 p.m. with dinner 
following in the Upper Cafeteria.The cost per 
person will be twelve dollars. I hope to see 
you all there. 
 
Vivat Jesus 
 
Rich Lacaille 

 

 

DISTRICT DEPUTY #37 

REPORT 

DISTRICT DEPUTY #37 REPORT 

Councils #7119 – St. Clare of Assisi, Ellisville; 

#8887 Sacred Heart, Valley Park; #9522 St. 

Joseph Marian, Manchester; #10794 Holy 

Infant, Ballwin; #12022 St. Alban Roe, 

Wildwood. 

Worthy Brother Knights and Ladies Auxiliary,  

Congratulations to our Brother Knights and 

Ladies Auxiliary members who have been 

nominated, elected and will be installed in June 

to lead your Council or Auxiliary for the 2018-9 

fraternal year July 1, 2018. Prayers are with you 

for a successful year and thank you very much 

for your service! 

Thank you to Brother Paul Temme, DGK – Elect 

St. Clare of Assisi #7119! Paul produced a 

promotional video for the KofC which will be 

distributed to each council in District #37 and 

can be edited to include your Council’s and 

Auxiliary’s special projects. It is inspirational, 

and informational! 

State Deputy – Elect Bob Hawkins and State 

Chaplain – Elect Fr. Ed Stanger from Holy Infant 

Council #10794 will be attending the Supreme 

Jurisdictions Installations this month in New 

Haven, Connecticut to be held in the basement 

of St. Mary’s Church where the first K of C 

Meeting was held in 1882. Congratulations! 

Safe travels Worthy State Officers! 

St. Alban Roe-Wildwood #12022 and Holy 

Infant-Ballwin are very close to achieving Star 

Council Awards for attaining their 5 points 

including membership and insurance quotas. 

Looking forward to presenting GKs their 

plaques, plus they will earn $4.50 per capita 

credit and a BBQ for their council and Ladies 

Auxiliary! Our District is still in the running for 

the Star District Award, plus our State is very 

close to achieving Circle of Honor. We thank our 

councils for their help acquiring the needed 

new members and insurance requirements. 



This Saturday, June 2 Holy Infant Church will 

host their 3rd Annual Corpus Christi Procession 

and Benediction and Procession after the 4 pm 

Mass. All are welcome. BBQ and Ice Cream 

Social will be held in the Upper Cafeteria 

afterwards with Fitz Root Beer provided by 

#7119 St. Clare of Assisi DGK Bill Cannon. Thank 

you Bill! Afterwards, drop by St. Joseph Marian 

Council #9522’s 1st Bingo at 7 pm. Doors open 

at 6. Good luck Brothers! 

Sacred Heart – Valley Park Council #8887 is 

holding their 2nd Annual KofC/Men’s Club 

Softball game at the School Athletic Field in 

June, which the Knights developed from 

property purchased in the neighborhood. This 

field is incredible! Maybe we can hold our 

District picnic there this Summer? Thank you 

Brothers!  

What a successful fraternal year! Thank you all 

for your efforts! 

Vivat Jesus! 

Bob Walker 

314-610-0742, bob_walker@att.net 

    EUCHARISTIC ADORATION 

6/4/2018    Ralph Moritz 

6/11/2018    Ted Salvia 

6/18/2018    Steve Nardoni 

6/25/2018    Jerry Quinn 

7/2/2018    Ted Tabayoyong 

7/9/2018    Dave Denzer 

7/16/2018    Jack Wiltrakis 

7/23/2018    Al Bouckaert 

7/30/2018    Jack Schaefers 

 

If anyone wishes to be added to the Adoration 

Schedule, which is on Mondays, from 7-8 PM, 

contact Steve Lane at stevelane12@gmail.com, 

or 636-346-3668. 

 

PRAYERS 

Please pray for the repose of the soul of 

Joan Duncan, wife of charter member, Tim 

Duncan.  Please keep their family in our 

prayers. 

 

GENERAL MEETING  

MINUTES 
General Meeting Notes for May 8, 2018 

- Rich Lacaille – opened the meeting at  7:45 

p.m  

   -  27 in attendance 

   - we have 3 cards to be signed for the deacon 

and seminarians 

   - we have a request from the Devine Mercy 

After Suicide association.  Needs research 

before we donate. 

   - minutes of last April’s meeting have a 

correction. June 9th will be the barbque 

   - 4th Degree Holy Spirit Assembly meeting May 

23 at Incarnate Word and St. Louis Assembly 

May 9 at 7 Holy Founders 

   - transferring Knight joining us is Matthias 

Whitworth 

   - Explained Felice Coeurs Dance.  Next dance 

May 12 

   - planning for a recognition reception for Bob 

Hawkins as our 51st State Deputy.  His daughter 

was recognized as Youth of the Month for Sept 

and Oct.  Reception May 20 after noon Mass. 

   - First Communion Missals were handed out 

last weekend. 

   - showed the Holy Spirit Medallion for 

Confirmation.  Bought 130 of them and a 

stamp.  Needs help on May 11 to stamp the 

medallions. Got approval of $25 for expenses. 

- Vince Vogelgesang – treasurer report 

- Steve Lane – 1st Degree Ceremonies May 9 at 

Sacred Heart, June 12 here 

   - Knights’ family Bar B Que - all others 

interested in the Knights are invited -  June 9th 3 

– 8 p.m. in Blue Bird Park Bussman Shelter. It is 

for all Holy Infant families.  Those coming 

should be interested in Knights of Columbus. 

- Fred Lagos – PSR Picnic May 14.  Help in 

kitchen is needed 6 – 6:45 p.m. 

- Ray Brune – Bingo on May 19.  Missouri 

Gaming Commission will audit our books 

tomorrow. 
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   - Rich mentioned that Bob Brossette is moving 

and so we will need a replacement for the work 

he does. 

   - discussed 50/50 and Tips funds.  Fr Stanger 

suggested and we voted to give them to the 

Welston Center. See Bill Koop about it. 

   - a question came up as to the rule on 

allowing a minor to be at bingo, though not 

participating.  Ray has to look into that. 

- Bob Hawkins – State Report – he has been 

overwhelmed with congrats from various 

sources.  He is excited about the upcoming 

initiation ceremonies and will accept the 

responsibilities of his new position. 

-  Rich Lacaille – mentioned foreign seminaries.  

We need to talk about donations to them next 

time. 

   - We voted to give donations to our three 

deacons/seminarians Deacon Taylor, Anthony 

Ducart, Paul Sappington. 

   - new chalices have been ordered.  Rich is 

looking into a 10% discount on the price 

quoted.  New ciboria also have been ordered.  

Rich is looking into a 10% discount on that order 

too. 

   - our closet in the Holy Infant Room needs 

cleaning out.  Not all Knights’ stuff.  Will put a 

note in the bulletin as to when the cleaning will 

be so that other organizations can join and keep 

their stuff from being thrown away. 

   - Free Women’s Clinic building expansion and 

ultrasound bus is progressing.  They could use a 

donation of $10,000.  Rich will call a special 

Columbian Assn meeting to vote on that. 

- Gene Bestgen – continues to coordinate food 

for sale at the rummage rampage. 

- Ted Hunkins – to get Star Council we need 

more people to sign up for insurance. 

- Bob Walker – District Deputy report – our 

district raised $38,000 for the disability drive 

fund. 

   - we need to recruit 4 more members and 2 

new insurance members. 

- Jeff Lugullo – to recruit members we should 

look into the media display in the vestibule.  

The Evangelization Ministry is winding down 

and will not be using it. 

-Fr Stanger – chaplain’s report – Convent is 

restored. School Gym has new sound system. 

School is 90% LED. Youth Group passion play 

went well. Luke 18 had 85 youth and 75 

helpers. Youth are going to a camp this 

summer. New organ is in church.  Name Tag 

Sunday was a big hit.  School received a $15,000 

grant for science room. 491 in school. Nicole 

Dresser elected to school board. May 25 last 

day of school. 107 made First Holy Communion. 

128 will be Confirmed by the Vicar General. 

Formed.org has 600 families signed up – sign up 

is free. Successful Holy Week, Fish Fry, 

Shamrock Shuffle, St. Pats Celebration, Devine 

Mercy Sunday. Chalices and Ciboria have been 

ordered. New Therabol (for incense) was 

ordered. New deacon this summer Steven 

Shoemacher. 

- Jim Rolwes – Corpus Christi is coming up.  

Need help 4:30.  Need help at 11:00 for set up 

of alters. 

- Jim Chappuis – Financial Secretary report on 

bills 

- Fred Lagos – read the proposed slate of 

officers for next year. 

   - Grand Knight Rich Lacaille  Deputy 

Grand Knight Steve Lane 

   - Chancellor Ted Salvia  

 Recorder Gene Hanneke 

   - Financial Secretary Jim Chappuis 

 Treasurer Vince Vogelgesang 

   - Lecturer  open   

 Advocate  Matt Lacaille 

   - Warden  John Hoffman  

 Inside Guard Matthias Whitworth 

   - Outside Guard Vince Daus  3 Year 

Trustee open 

   - 2 Year Trustee Fred Lagos  1 Year 

Trustee Alan Thome 

-Rich Lacaille - closed the meeting at 9:00 p.m. 

-Recorder Gene Hanneke 



 

OFFICER’S MEETING 
MINUTES 
May 22, 2018 Knights of Columbus Council 

#10794 Board Meeting 

Present, Rich Lacaille, Jim Chappuis, Gene 

Bestgen, Gene Hanneke,  Fred Lagos, Jeff 

Logullo, Vince Vogelgesang,   Alan Thome, Hank 

Crachley, Jim Rolwes, Steve Lane, John 

Peckham,   Dave Denzer, Joe Strange, John 

Hoffmann, Ray Brune 

Rich Lacaille – opened the meeting at 7:35 p.m. 

- When should we clean out the Holy Infant 
Room closet.  Saturday 6/23/18 

- Rich will have Sandy send e-mails to 
ministry heads to come help 

Vince Vogelgesang – treasurer report on bingo 

proceeds 

Rich Lacaille – our K of C Discover card had Bob 

Walker’s name on it.  He doesn’t want his name 

on a card.  Get a different one without his 

name.  It was suggested we make it VISA so it 

can be used at Costco. 

Steve Lane – Family Picnic in Blue Bird will be 

6/9/18.  He has helpers for cooking. 

Rich Lacaille – Bulletin Notes and Selling Stuff at 

Bingo requires council approval.  We had said 

only Holy Infant or Knights of Columbus stuff 

can be sold at Bingo.  Proposal, to be brought 

up at a general meeting is to always allow Holy 

Infant St. Pat’s Day Celebration and Holy Infant 

Rummage Sale tickets be sold at 2 Bingos 

before the event.  Other K of C or Holy Infant 

things require prior council approval. Bring this 

up at next general meeting. 

- Youth awards have been passed out. 
- Officer Installation Mass and Dinner will 

be June 25 with dinner in the upper 
cafeteria. 

Jim Rolwes – Corpus Christi celebration is June 

2, after the 4 p.m. Mass.  No 5:30 Mass that 

day.   Hot Dogs and Ice cream in upper cafeteria 

after procession. 

- He will need help setting up the alters 
that morning. 

- 12,000 rose petals will be distributed. 
- K of C Honor Guard will be in the 

procession. 
Dave Denzer – Fr. Stanger has been nominated 

for K of C State Chaplain 

Joe Strange – get the newsletter stuff to him by 

this weekend. 

Rich Lacaille – We need 4 more members.  Don 

Turpin and Hank Crachley will be two of them. 

- VFW Hall, this Memorial Day Weekend 
will serve breakfast.  Veterans eat free. 
Children eat free. 

- closed the meeting at 8:00 p.m. 
Gene Hanneke Recorder 

 

 

CORPUS CHRISTI  

Join us Saturday, June 2 after the 4 pm mass 

at Holy Infant for the 3rd annual Corpus 

Christi Procession and Benediction beginning 

in Church, processing around the parish 

grounds, ending with the Benediction in 

Church and followed by the BBQ with burgers, 

brats and dogs, and an Ice Cream Social in 

the Upper Cafeteria. Invite your family and 

friends. 

 

If you can help Saturday: 

Set up - 10 am for 1 hr. - Upper Cafeteria, 5. 

BBQers - 2 pm Lower Cafeteria parking lot 

Servers - A few during procession in the 

Upper Cafeteria and anyone who can assist 

during the Social. 

Cleanup - Anyone who can help for a few 

minutes. 

 

Thank you! Hope to see you there! 

 

Holy Infant Corpus Christi Committee 

314 610 0742 

 

 

 

 

BINGO            

Thanks as always to all the volunteers at the 

May bingo, which again was very 



successful!  Our last bingo for this fraternal 

year is June 16th. 

Dates for future Bingos: 

June 16th  July 21st      

FREE* Barbecue in the Park 
On Saturday, June 9, from 3 pm until 8 pm, all 

Knights and families are invited to a free 

barbecue at Bluebird Park's Bussmann 

Pavilion.  There will be games and from 5:00 to 

7:00, CLOWNS!! 

  

This is free to Knights and will double as a 

Family Activity and recruiting event. 

 

Non-Knights are also invited but will be asked 

for their name and contact information and 

interest in joining. 

 

So come one, come ALL, to this family friendly 

event. 

OFFICER’S INSTALLATION 

The Officer Installation Mass and dinner is 

scheduled for June 25, 2018. The Mass and 

Installation will be at 6:00 p.m. with dinner 

following in the Upper Cafeteria. The cost per 

person will be $12.00. Hope to see you all 

there. 

NEXT GENERAL MEETING 

Next general meeting is scheduled for 

Tuesday, June 12th.  We will be hosting a 

First Degree at 7:00 with meeting to 

immediately follow.  Election of Officers is 

on the agenda. 

JUNE CALENDAR 

6/12 General Meeting 

6/16 Bingo 

6/26 Planning Meeting 

2017/2018 OFFICER’S ROLE 

Grand Knight Rich Lacaille 

rlacaillekofc@gmail.com 314-724-5207 

Deputy Grand Knight 

Steve Lane 

Stevelane12@gmail.com 636-458-6644 

Chancellor Ron Harman 

 636-256-8419 

Treasurer         Vince Vogelgesang 

vincev@pasupplies.com 314-713-2960 

Financial Secretary   Jim Chappuis 

jim@bikecenterstl.com  

314-401-5679 

Recorder Gene Hanneke 

geneandkathie@hanneke.us 314-913-4230 

Lecturer  Open 

Advocate Matt Lacaille 

matlac1@gmail.com  314-724-5216 

Warden      John Hoffmann 

Jkgh1@yahoo.com  314-709-0291 

Inside Guard       John Wiltrakus 

wiltrakis@juno.com  636-527-0097 

Outside Guard                Vince Daus 

vedaus48@gmail.com   314-307-1365 

1 Year Trustee  Ray Brune 

yarenurb@aol.com  314-952-5965 

2 Year Trustee             Alan Thome 

Alan14thome@gmail.com 636-394-4701 

3 Year Trustee  Fred Lagos 

flagos@sbcglobal.net  314-283-1339 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

mailto:rlacaillekofc@gmail.com
mailto:Stevelane12@gmail.com
mailto:vincev@pasupplies.com
mailto:jim@bikecenterstl.com
mailto:geneandkathie@hanneke.us
mailto:matlac1@gmail.com
mailto:Jkgh1@yahoo.com
mailto:wiltrakis@juno.com
mailto:vedaus48@gmail.com
mailto:yarenurb@aol.com
mailto:Alan14thome@gmail.com
mailto:flagos@sbcglobal.net


 
The Ladies Chronicle 
Holy Infant Ladies 
Auxiliary Council 10794 
June 2018  
Newsletter 

HAPPY fAtHer’S DAY 

 
Wishing you a joyous Father’s Day 

filled with Blessings! 
 

2018-2019 Officers 
President – Dorothy Denzer 
Vice President – Martha Lang 
Secretary – Gloria Puricelli 
Treasurer – Kathleen Strake 
Trustees -  Rita Schmitt and Kathie 
Hanneke 

Newsletter Editor – Olivia Pieknik 

 
 

Upcoming Events – 
 

Mark your Calendar for our Annual 
Social Gatherings scheduled for 
Tuesday, August 14th – 6:00 p.m. 
at Wildwood Pub & Grill (17253 New 
College Avenue, Wildwood, Missouri.   
Restaurant is adjacent to Wildwood 
YMCA and St. Louis Community 
College-Wildwood campus).   
Call 636-273-4300 or search Google 
map if you need driving direction.  
 

Regular Membership Meetings: 

   Note- No meeting in July. 
September 11th  
October 9th  
November 13th  
December 11th  
 

CONGRATULATIONS 
 

Congratulations to the 2018-2019 
Officers!  Thank you for your 
willingness to serve and commitment 
to the Ladies Auxiliary. 
 

 
 
Left to right – Rita Schmitt, Trustee; 
Gloria Puricelli, Secretary; Martha 
Lang, Vice President; Theresa 
Donovan, President; Kathleen Strake, 
Treasurer and Dorothy Denzer, 
Trustee. 
 

OffICerS’ INSTALLATION 
MONDAY, JUNE 25TH 

 

The annual officers’ installation will 
take place on Monday, June 25th at 
Holy Infant Upper Cafeteria.  
Everyone is invited to participate in 
the ceremony and reception 
afterward.  More details to follow as 
they become available. 
 

Prayerful support to 
deacon/father taylor 



 

The Ladies Auxiliary offer our 
prayerful support to Deacon Taylor as 
he is ordained to the Priesthood in 
the Archdiocese of Omaha, Nebraska.  
We felt blessed having Deacon Taylor 
at Holy Infant and appreciate his 
faithful service to our parish. 
We keep Father Taylor in our 
thoughts and prayers as he continues 
in his journey of faith serving God 
and His children. 
 
 

Pro-Life Activities: 
Helpers of God’s Precious Infants  
Please join us on Saturday, June 16, 
2018 for a 8:00 a.m. Mass at the 
Cathedral Basilica and a Rosary 
Procession after Mass. 
(Established in St. Louis in January 
2000, Helpers of God’s Precious 
Infants is a peaceful, prayerful life-
saving ministry that meets on the 
third Saturday of every month. 

The prayer vigil begins with 8 a.m. 

Mass at the Cathedral Basilica, 

followed by Exposition of the Blessed 

Sacrament, a rosary prayer 

procession to Planned Parenthood's 

local abortion facility, and 

Benediction upon return to the 

Cathedral Basilica.  Those unable to 

process are invited to remain in 

Eucharistic Adoration at the 

Cathedral Basilica. 

 

NEW MICROWAVE IN HOLY INFANT 
MEETING ROOM 

 

 
On behalf of the Ladies Auxiliary, 
Dorothy Denzer (left) and Gloria 
Puricelli (right) present a new 
microwave to be used by all the 
ministries when having gatherings in 
the Holy Infant Room. 

 
 


